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Ref. No. MCHI/PRES/19-20/380      

June 11, 2020 
 

To, 
Shri Iqbal Singh Chahal (I.A.S.) 
Hon’ble Municipal Commissioner 
MCGM 
 
Sub: CREDAI-MCHI request to recall the circulars for increase in fees & charges 
 
Ref: 1) Mumbai Fire Brigade circular no. BRC 98 dated 30th March 2020 
2) Circular no. Che / DP/ 00001/General/2020-2021 dated 1 April 2020 
3) MCHI letter dated 14th May 2020 
 
 
Respected Sir, 
 

It’s important to note that on account of various reasons, even before the lockdown, 
the entire real estate sector had already been pushed into an economic and liquidity 
recession due to structural changes like Demonetisation, RERA and GST, which had 
resulted in a huge reduction in job creation as well as job loss in the construction 
industry. The industry today was barely operating at only 10% of its actual capacity 
which is bound to go drastically.  The sector hit by a series of rapid changes without 
time to settle to any change, has only been further unsettled, rattled due to the 
lockdown. 
 

In such unprecedented time MCGM has issued 2 circulars for increase in the fee: 

1) Mumbai Fire Brigade circular no. BRC 98 dated 30th March 2020 with regard 

to revision of scheduled fees in respect of Hiring Fire Engine and Ambulance, 

Scrutiny fee of High & low rise buildings etc. for the period 01st April 2020 to 

31st March 2021. 

2) Circular no. Che /DP/115/General/2020-2021 dated 1 April 2020, to increase 

the scrutiny fees for approval to dispose of building proposals in 

Brihanmumbai and to increase charges for revalidation fees of non-approval 

certificates and CC of the work. 

 

Sir, we as an association oppose such increase in fees. In today’s scenario wherein we 

are struggling for our survival, our sales & cash flow is completely shut. However, 

we are still taking care of our staff and labors at the site. In such difficult times, such 

an increase in the cost of approvals will bring our Real Estate sector to complete halt 

as already projects are not viable due to high premium/ charges /fees in Mumbai. 

  

In fact, in our letter dated May 14, 2020 we had recommended for reduction in 

various approvals cost/ Cess / charges so that a developer get the support from the 

MCGM to make the project viable.  
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CREDAI-MCHI request you to immediately recall such circulars proposing the increase in 
charges and fees. 
 
Please consider our request letter dated 14th May favorably and issue the necessary directives to ease 
out the pain and stress felt by the Real estate developers. 

 
Look forward to your continuous help and support.  
 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
For CREDAI-MCHI 
 

                                
Nayan A. Shah          Bandish Ajmera            
President            Hon. Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






































